
 

 

 
 
Memorandum  
 
To:  Mayor and City Council  
 
From:  James L. Williamson, Fleet Manager 
 
Date:  October 26, 2017 
 
Subject: Bid Tabulation for One (1) New 2018 1-Ton Extended Cab and Chassis Pickup Truck 
 
Recommendation: 
 
That the City of Gillette awards the bid to Greiner Motor Company of Casper, Wyoming in the amount 
of $41,581.00 for their bid One (1) New 2018 1 Ton Extended Cab and Chassis Pickup Truck 
 

Bidder Make and Model Bid Price Notes 

Greiner Motor Co., 
Casper, Wyoming 

One (1) New 2018 1 Ton 
Extended Cab and 
Chassis Pickup Truck 

$41,581.00 Recommend  

Thunder Basin Ford, 
Gillette, Wyoming 

One (1) New 2018 1 Ton 
Extended Cab and 
Chassis Pickup Truck 

$42,134.81 Failed to meet 
specifications  

Fremont Motor Co., 
Lander, Wyoming 

One (1) New 2018 1 Ton 
Extended Cab and 
Chassis Pickup Truck 

$42,540.30 Failed to meet 
specifications  

Account Number Budgeted Amount Amount Charged to 
Account 

Balance 

604-30-37-419-70-
47610 

$41657.00 $41,581.00 $76.00 

 
Background 
This is a replacement for unit 6 on Project 18VM05.  Unit 6 is a 1998 Chevrolet used by our Streets 
Division.  This replacement was approved in the budget.  The remaining funds will be used to upfit the 
vehicles with appropriate lighting, City of Gillette signage, etc. 
 
James L. Williamson 
Fleet Manager 
 


